From:

Sent: 17 January 2019 15:04

To: ~WEB Local Plan

Subject: Planning at Ganzell Lane Uley Valley area in Dursley
Categories: Consulation response

I wish to object to the plan for 80+ houses on this site. It would mean about 160
vehicles would need to be accommodated many of which would be passing through Dursley
between 07.00hrs and 09.30hrs then later between 16.00hrs and 18.30hrs daily ( excluding
Sunday).

I use these time periods three times each week and often spend 10 to 15 minutes at the
junction of Henlow Drive and the road through Dursley trying to get into the line of
traffic. I am old enough to have the patience to wait for a safe chance to break into it
but not everyone has that much time to waste and may endeavour to make up time later on
the journey. This adds additional pollution to the air close to Henlow Court (home for the
elderly).

The additional vehicles from the proposed site simply add to the congestion. Perhaps
traffic lights at some of the junctions with the main road might reduce the congestion.

In addition, every blade of grass, bush or tree destroyed reduces the uptake of carbon and
nitrogen oxides from the atmosphere which in turn leads to some global warming and
pollution.

I am reminded of a child, being reprimanded for discarding paper, replying " It's only a
little piece!! ) Please acknowledge receipt of this objection. NN

Sent from my iPad



